
 
 
On May 1, 2013, CCCI issued a letter encouraging the state legislature to direct the 
California State Auditor “to examine the practices, financial and programmatic 
implications” resulting from imposed actions by the Accrediting Commission for 
Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC). Three weeks later as a result of these 
efforts, Senators Jim Beall (D) and Jim Nielsen (R) agreed to co-author a letter to the 
Joint Legislative Audit Committee (JLAC) requesting the committee’s approval of an 
ACCJC state audit investigation (Attached). 
  
On Wednesday, June 5, the ACCJC audit will be one of nine audits JLAC will 
consider; the estimated $430,000 ACCJC audit will be the most costly. Final action 
by JLAC to approve or deny CCCI’s state audit request will hinge on a previously 
embargoed analysis authored by California State Auditor Elaine Howle (Attached). 
  

Due to the confidential nature of both correspondences, CCCI was restricted until 
now from sharing these documents. CCCI advocates are meeting with JLAC 
Democrat and Republican members to encourage their support for this bi-partisan 
request. The leadership of CCCI thanks the support of faculty who contributed 
helpful information, and is grateful for the encouragement and direction given by 
campus representatives at the CCCI Spring Conference. 
  
CCCI members will be notified once JLAC takes its final action this Wednesday 
afternoon. 
  
  
David Balla-Hawkins, Advocate 
California Community College Independents 
 
 

 




















